
 

 

 
 
 

29th June 2016, Brøndby 
 
To: Member Associations 
Subject: Invitation to participate in the 2nd BEC Para-Badminton Education Course 
 
Dear Member Associations, 
 
Badminton Europe is inviting all Member Associations to participate in the 2nd BEC Para-Badminton 
Education Course. This course is planned for coaches who are involved with para-badminton players. The 
course will introduce the fundamental of coaching para-badminton players from grass root level to high 
performance. 
 
The objectives of the 2nd BEC Para-Badminton Education Course are: 
 

• To educate para-badminton coaches by sharing knowledge of para-badminton (high performance 
and development) 

• To increase the information flow around para-badminton between Member Associations 
• To guide coaches and Member Associations towards increasing para-badminton players in Europe  

 
Prerequisites for participants: 
 

• Must be able to converse in English  
• Must have basic knowledge in badminton  

 
Planning 
The course will be held from 21st - 23rd October 2016 in Beek, the Netherlands.  
 
The course will start at 13:00 on Friday, 21st October 2016 and finish on Sunday, 23rd October 2016 at 
13:00.  
 
Participants are expected to arrive on Friday, 21st October at Düsseldorf International Airport 
(approximately one hour travelling time from airport to hotel) 
 
Outbound tickets should be on Sunday, 23rd October 2016 after 18:00.  
 
Transport to and from the official hotel will be arranged from Düsseldorf International Airport. 
 
For participants driving to Beek, the address of the official hotel is: 
 
   Van der Valk, 

Hotel Stein-Urmond, 
Mauritslaan 65, 
6129 EL Urmond. 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Support 
Badminton Europe will cover the following costs:  
 

• Travel subsidy of €250 per Member Association 
• 2 nights´ accommodation in a double room in the official hotel in Beek 
• Meals (2 breakfast, 3  lunch and 2 dinner) during the course for all participants 

 
Extra travel costs for the participants will not be covered by Badminton Europe.  
 
Registration 
 
All applications have to be sent to us by the Member Association. 
 
To register your applicant(s) please send the ´Participants´ Application Form´ (attached in the email) to 
tania.teoh@badmintoneurope.com by Monday, 25th July 2016. 
 
Badminton Europe will review the applications and will confirm the participation via the Member Associations. 
 
Additional details about the course and other arrangements will be communicated closer to the course. 
 
If you require any further information please contact Tania Teoh, Junior Manager at the Badminton Europe 
office. 

 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
  
  
 
Joăo Matos       Jimmy Andersen 
BEC Para-Badminton Commission Chair   BEC Senior Manager 
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